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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana  70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax     (225) 387-4742








November 2, 2016







A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, November 2, 2016.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order.  President John Grezaffi declared a quorum present, and Mrs. Janice Jarreau called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Glenn Angelle


Iberia
Pamela Burleigh


St. Landry

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee 
Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Karen Jewell


Iberville

Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin



Harry Marionneaux


Iberville  



Earl Matherne


Assumption



Jody Meche



St. Martin 
Absent: 

Gerald Alexander


Ascension

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Dave Beck



Corps of Engineers

Gary Hawkins


Corps of Engineers

Tim Connell



Corps of Engineers

Tony German


CPRA
Steve Marrioneaux


Levee Board Attorney

Richard Sparks


Levee Board Operations Superintendent

William Tyson


Executive Director

Cecil Tessier


Assistant Executive Director

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
Tiffany Weber


Accounting Specialist
Crissi Canezaro


Accounting Technician 
                                                                    * * * * *
President John Grezaffi asked for public comments.  Hearing none, he continued with the agenda.  
                                                                    * * * * *
The minutes of the prior board meeting were reviewed.  Commissioner Glen Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the October 5, 2016 meeting as presented, and to publish the minutes in the official journal. 






        * * * * *

President John Grezaffi invited Mr. Gary Hawkins of the Corps of Engineers to speak.  Mr. Hawkins informed the board that there have been several additional slides since the last time he reported.  He said we still have challenges for funding of slides due to the overall competitiveness against flood fight funding and dredging.  He said they continue to present the requests for funds each year.  Tim Connell thanked the board for taking care of some smaller slides.  He said the W52 work could have been completed, but we could not get the hired labor to do the work.  He said they have the labor now, and they hope to complete this work if weather holds.  He explained that the Corps is putting out a contract so that we will have label to rely on to fix the slides as they occur.  If we have contractors set up in advance, we will be able to act more quickly.  He anticipates that by July of 2017 the contract will be in place.  

He said we have not used lime stabilization in the past, but they plan to do so in the future to stabilize the soil.  Building berms would be the preferred alternative, but we will try to stabilize the soil if we are unable to build the berms.  

Commissioner Angelle asked if there are plans to repair the locks at Charenton.  The representatives from the Corps said there is no money to do so at this time.  Mr. Hawkins said it is their job to keep the Colonel advised of priorities in the district.  They are looking at “risk based” decision making, trying to determine the consequences and the probability of breaks.  

Mr. Hawkins advised the board that he has been with the Corps of 41 years, and will be retiring in January.  He encouraged the commissioners to continue going to Washington, D.C., as the Congressmen listen to them.

Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marrioneaux and unanimously carried to grant a Right of Entry in Pointe Coupe Parish and West Baton Rouge Parish for a vehicle parking for dredging employees.  
Commissioner Pamela Burleigh moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon and unanimously carried to grant a Right of Entry for piezometers in connection with the Mississippi River Levees, Point Coupee Parish.
* * * * *

A meeting of the Equipment Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at 4:00 p.m., Wednesday, October 12, 2016 at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.  Commissioner Moise LeBlanc called the meeting to order.  The following members were present:

Moise LeBlanc, Chairman

Harry Marionneaux, Member

Earl Matherne, Member

Glenn Angelle, Member

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Member

Absent:

Nickie Rockforte, 2nd Vice Chairman

John Grezaffi, Ex-officio Member

Also Present:

Commissioner Kenneth Gordon

Commissioner Pamela Burleigh 

Commissioner Karen Jewell

Cecil Tessier, Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks, Levee Board Program Manager

Kristy Jewell, Human Resource Analyst

Crissi Canezaro, Accounting Technician

Tiffany Weber, Accounting Specialist
William Tyson, Executive Director, Levee Board

1. Discuss New Equipment Purchases
Mr. Will Tyson presented a list of proposed equipment to be purchase in 2016, including:  1 Excavator, 1 Crawler Dozer, 1 Crawler Dozer Attachment, 1 Loader, and 1 Equipment Trailer.  Mr. Tyson explained that the Division of Administration has increased their cap so that all these items can be purchased off of state contract, except the equipment trailer. The trailer would need to be bid. He said he would like to purchase the items listed at a cost of approximately $568,082.54 - $593,082.54.  Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to approve the purchase of equipment as proposed.

2. Amend proposed sale of surplus used equipment list:   Mr. Will Tyson presented an amended list of items to be sold by sealed bids.  After review, upon motion by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve selling the equipment listed by sealed bid to be opened December 13, 2016.



There being no further business to come before the committee, upon motion by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Moise LeBlanc, Chairman



/s/Harry Marionneaux, Member

/s/Glenn Angelle, Member



/s/Earl Matherne, Member

/s/Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman

Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Glenn Angelle and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the Equipment Committee as presented from their meeting of October 12, 2016.

* * * * *

Mr. Steve Marionneaux, Levee Board Attorney, advised the board that there was an issue concerning continued liability on the two lease assignments approved by the board, but the questions have been resolved.  The same language from the original lease are in the assignments.

* * * * *

Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried to authorize President John Grezaffi and Executive Director William Tyson to work with Civil Service to submit requests for a pay plan and position upgrades for our employees.

RESOLUTION 

Moved by Commissioner Bill Flynn, seconded by Commissioner Glenn Angelle, and

unanimously carried:

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District learned

with deepest regret and sincere sorrow of the death of Mr. Ray Brignac on October 8, 2016,

and

WHEREAS, Mr. Brignac was an active and respected member of the Board of 

Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District from January 2, 1997 until 

August 25, 2009, and

WHEREAS, Mr. Brignac will be missed by many who were close to him and who cherished

his friendship.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the members of this Board do hereby express its

condolences to the family of Mr. Ray Brignac, and its deepest regrets upon his death, that this Resolution be incorporated and made a permanent part of the Minutes of this Board, and

further that a copy of this Resolution be presented to the Brignac Family, so that they may

know of our sincere appreciation of the life of Mr. Brignac and of our sincere regrets in

his passing:

Vote:


Yeas:    Commissioners Glenn Angelle, Pamela Burleigh, Bill Flynn, Kenneth Gordon,


John Grezaffi, Daniel Hebert, Karen Jewell, Moise LeBlanc, Harry Marionneaux,


Earl Matherne, and Jody Meche

Nays:
  None

Absent and not voting:   Commissioners Gerald Alexander and Nickie Rockforte

The vote in favor thereof being unanimous, the resolution was declared duly adopted.

I, Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary for the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, do hereby certify that the above and foregoing is a true and correct copy

of excerpts of the Minutes of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, a Regular Meeting held in Port Allen, Louisiana, on Wednesday, November 2,

2016.






 /s/Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary


Commissioner Bill Flynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Glenn Angelle:

The following vote was recorded by roll call:

Yeas:

Commissioners Angelle, Burleigh, Flynn, Gordon, Grezaffi, Hebert, Jewell, 



LeBlanc, Marionneaux, Matherne, and Meche

Nays:

None

Absent and not voting:  Commissioner Alexander and Rockforte

* * * * *

Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to set the Regular Board Meetings for 2017 as follows:
January 11, 2017

February 1, 2017

March 1, 2017

April 5, 2017

May 3, 2017

June 7, 2017

July 12, 2017

August 2, 2017

September 2, 2017

October 4, 2017

November 1, 2017

December 13, 2017






        * * * * *

There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

